SB 2247

Being a car enthusiast has many different aspects. Some of us just like to go to the shows and watch the shows. While
others like and enjoy either building from scratch or just working on the cars. But a problem has crept up in recent years.
The process of acquiring a title in a situation where the title has been lost to time.

The process has become extremely complicated due to not having a consistent procedure from the dmv. It has become
dependent on who you meet with and what they think about old cars. And over time, it has gotten more frustrating with
the computer system because it gives the dmv a reason not to pursue the original title in the archives.

My opinion on the matter is that if the dmv had been acting in good faith, we would not be in front of this committee
asking to make legislation to protect the rights of the classic car community. This bill is an important first step to simplify
the process.

Thanks for your time,
Victor Bryans



